
CIRCLE XX Community Services District 
 
RESOLUTION #2024-2 
 
Be it therefore resolved that the Circle XX Community Servies District Board of 
Directors at the November 21,2024 meeting, acknowledge Richard Fudala for his 16 
years of exemplary service to the district. Since January 2009, when Rich replaced 
Arlan Elwood as Circle XX Road Manager, he has done an excellent job of working with 
the Circle XX CSD Board, the residents of the Circle XX, and contractors that have 
provided services to the Circle XX. He holds the record as the longest serving Circle XX 
Road Manager. He has spent uncountable hours monitoring the Circle XX roads for 
problems. He has put up road signs. He has gone out in rain and hot sun to clear 
ditches, culverts and fallen trees. He has spent many hours filling pot holes. He has 
sprayed the road side grass to reduce the risk of fires. He has done a fine job of 
obtaining bids to repair and maintain the Circle XX roads and then supervised the 
completion of the Board approved work. Although he is formally retiring from being the 
Road Manager, we are looking forward to still have Rich work with us as a volunteer to 
help the Circle XX CSD. It has been a pleasure to work with Rich. 
 
Thank you for your service. 
 
 
Motion made by Director Hill 
 
Motion seconded by Director Fudala 
 
Resolution approved November 21, 2024 
 
 
AYES:  Director Hill 
  Director Bourassa 
  Director Fudala 
  Director Stubbins 
  Director Davis 
 

NOES:  0 
ABSTAINED:  0 
VACANT:  0 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTEST: Debbie Fudala, Director and Circle XX CSD Board Chair 
  Rick Hill Director 
  Pat Bourassa Director 
  Merry Stubbins Director 
  Shelly Davis Director 


